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òMarching Forwardó 

Into The 2nd Century of Service 

From The Desk of  The District Governor 

Roger Doyle  
Greetings Lions,  

 

Wow, itõs hard to believe that January is over and we are already in February. This means I am on the downhill side of my 
Governorõs year. Make no mistake, though, I donõt intend to coast for the remainder of the year. There is still a lot of work 
to do and I canõt do it alone. I had some lofty goals when I started this year, some we have met and need to maintain, some 
we havenõt yet met, and some we will not meet but I had to start somewhere.  

 

The District has had a few bumps in the road that have caused our membership to be negative. While this is disappointing, it 
can be corrected but much like my expanding waistline, it will take focus and hard work to get it where it needs to be. I ask 
each and every one of you to focus and work on getting one new member to your club. We currently have just over 1600 
lions in our District. Can you imagine how great our District would look if we doubled that in the next six months. Is it possi-
ble? Absolutely! Will it happen? Only if you join me in focusing on one new member. Only one. Donõt think of it as 60 new 
members per club, in the case of my club. Think of it as who can I get to join me in the Lions club and get them in! The Dis-
trict is about to put in a new club and that will help our membership but we still have work to do. I ask you to join me and 
letõs make it happen. 

 

Our District has some great leaders and they are not all in positions of District leadership. We have some dynamic club offic-
ers and regular members. I ask you too, to help me identify these leaders so we can assist them to become part of our District 
leadership team. I know from personal experience a lot of Lions club members purposely avoid leadership roles. How can we 
change this? I ask you to help me answer this question. PDGõs of the District, you are the ones best qualified to help us bring 
in our next batch of leaders. Can I count on you to step up and help us òraiseó a new generation of District leadership? As I 
was putting together my cabinet during my 1st VDG year, it was made apparent that our pool of willing candidates for Dis-
trict officers was dwindling. As I have visited clubs in the District, I have seen firsthand that there are people out there who 
could fill these positions but are not willing to step up. We have a lot of young (under 50) Lions in our District clubs and we 
need to motivate them to become more involved at the District level. During my training to be District Governor, I was in 
class with a man from another state who was starting his second time around as District Governor. I hope our District never 
has to resort to recycling Governors and with 1600 members, soon to be 3200 members we wonõt have to if we can begin to 
get the enthusiasm to serve in the District going. 

 

Thank you for your service to your communities and to our District. Service is what we are all about, you know that but letõs 
remember to serve with a glad heart and letõs have a good time doing it. Remember in your interaction with your fellow Li-
ons the òGolden Ruleó. I know you have bad days and life can knock you flat on your face but donõt take it out on your fellow 
Lions who are trying their best to serve alongside you. If you think your life is tough, come visit me at the funeral home. A 
humorous quote that circles in my industry is òany day above ground is a good dayó, while funny, it also contains a lot of 
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truth. Even at our worst, we still have much to be thankful for. Now I know thereõs that one Lion that causes you to cringe 
every time they show up for a meeting, but donõt let their presence cause you to lose your joy of serving others and when 
you happen to cross paths with that Lion at the meeting donõt let them put you in a mood that causes you to be the one other 
cringe away from. It is an honor and should be a joy to serve others. If it was important enough for the Lord to commission 
us to do it, it is important enough to do. As my grandmother always reminded us children when we would have a disagree-
ment, òYaõll play pretty!ó 

 

Thanks to everyone who helped to make our Mid-Winter Conference a success. I heard a number of comments from people 
who enjoyed the meeting. A special òThank Youó to the Livingston Lions Club for all their help in providing the meeting 
place and the good food. I look forward to seeing you all in Center for the District convention on April 26 & 27. Judy and I 
are working hard to make this an enjoyable event. Our Friday evening social will be a catered event at the historic Center 
sanitorium with live local entertainment. Saturday morning we will meet at the historic courthouse for breakfast and a short 
tour before we journey to meeting place at the Windham Civic Center. Our speaker for the luncheon will be Texas state 
historian, Dr. Bill OõNeil who will be speaking about the Regulator-Moderator War that took place in Shelby and Panola 
county during the Republic of Texas years, a talk that will include details about the poisoned wedding party. You wonõt want 
to miss that. Then, Saturday evening we will have PID Don Shove from Everett, Washington as our banquet speaker. This is 
shaping up to be a fun weekend and I hope you will make plans to attend and urge your club members to come as well. 

 

Keep up the good work and Thank You for all you do for Lions and for your communities.   

 
 

District 2-Si 
Grassroot Lion Award 
Proposed Award Criteria 

 
 

This award will honor those Lions who have been outstanding in using their time, talents and efforts in 

promoting humanitarian service in their communities. 

Selection shall be by committee. The committee of 5 members, each from a different club shall be ap-

pointed by the District Governor. The nominees and their information will be presented to the District 

Governor at the District Mid-Winter Conference. This information will be presented to the 5 member 

committee and they will provide their recommendation to the District Governor no later than March 31st. 

The nominations will be from all over the district and the district will award 4 awards per year. One from 

each zone. The awards will be presented by the District Governor at the District Convention. 

Minimum standards to qualify for the District Grassroot Lion Award are: 

a. Be an active member with at least five (5) years of service; 

b. Having provided outstanding and dedicated service as a Lion beyond the call of duty; 

c. Having provided other than service as a Lion to their community and district. 

      d. Having accomplished special achievements in, or contributions to, humanitarian service  

          for those less fortunate. 
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DG Roger Doyleõs Bio 
I grew up in Groveton, Texas and graduated from Groveton High 
School in 1988. I then attended the Institute of Funeral Service in 
Houston where I obtained my Associate's degree in Mortuary Ad-
ministration. I received my license as a Funeral Director/ Embalm-
er in 1990. In 1995, I moved to Lufkin to work at Gipson Funeral 
Home. While in Lufkin, I met Judy in 1997 and we were married a 
year later. In 2000, we moved to Center where I began working for 
Watson & Sons Funeral Home and Judy began working for Center 
High School. In 2004 I joined Center Noon Lions Club where I 
have served as Board Member, Secretary, and President. I served 
two years as Zone Chair and three years ago decided to become the 
first District Governor from our club which has been in existence 
for over 70 years. I have served on the Shelby County Chamber of 
Commerce Board of Directors,  past 1st Lt. Commander, and cur-
rent Commander of the Capt. Jesse Amason Camp #282 Sons of Confederate Veterans, Shelby 
County Historical Commission and Past Master and current Secretary of Sam Samford Masonic 
Lodge #149. We attend First Baptist Church in Center. We have no children but a number of feline 
fur babies. In my "free time", I enjoy reading and watching TV. But my passion is Civil War Reen-
acting where I do several "living history" events as an infantry soldier or as CW era Embalming 
Surgeon. I also lead the singing at the period church services during the reenactments. 
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Marching  inMembership 
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 ViceDistrict Governor 

District 

òMoving Texas Forwardó  
ò1
st
 VDG Chris Gunstreamó  
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òMoving Texas Forwardó  
ò2nd VDG Rev. Jack McMahonó  

òHOW DO WE BUILD  COMMUNITY?ó 

I have been thinking recently a great deal about the state of unity and service in our District 2-S1.  In a 
since, especially since I am a pastor, I have been thinking about our Lions Clubs as I picture Godõs vision of His 
churches.  So, I want us to look at why God values UNITY over individuality ð and then what builds this unity .  
And that might enable us to see why God considers the church, and all Christian based service organizations, so val-
uable. 

First of all, let us understand one thing: the word that is translated òchurchó in the Bible is the Greek word 
ekklesia, which literally means, the òassembled onesó or òthe ones gathered together.ó  It is not about a building ð it is 
about people ð it refers to a COMMUNITY ð a common unity of individuals brought together by our common 
desire to serve our communities and our world.  That is what the Lions Club is.  If we do not go out and offer 
others the same opportunity we have in reaching out to those in need in our community, then we are not being of 
service.  If we have a òwhateveró or a òwhatõs in it for meó attitude toward each other, then we are not representing the 
Lions Club! 

In a world where individual entitlement ð pride and selfishness, thinking we are owed everything we want, 
and so therefore we want to be in control ð is the norm, then we as Lions Clubs must work AGAINST THE GRAIN.  
We must work through our common unity ð community ð as fellow Lions, because the unity of our Lions Clubs 
is To Serve. 

Our personal agenda should be focused on self-sacrifice ð not self-INDULGENCE.  The Lions Clubs should 
look like a group of servants who watch out for each other, care for each other, and encourage each other ð in 
other words, positively lift each other up toward greater service.  The Lions Clubs should ALWAYS seek to be part 
of the solution, not part of the problem!  But here lately I have noticed a greater feeling of lethargy ð not totally 
committed to serving!  In this last Super Bowl Sunday we witnessed two defenses totally committal to keeping 
their teams in the game.  Yes, one won and the other lost, but I do not believe either teamõs defense walked off that 
field ashamed of their performances.  That is what all good Lions should strive to do ð give your ALL to our clubs so 
that regardless of the outcome, we can always say that we are not ashamed of our commitment.  We must strive to 
make this 2nd hundred years of Lionism greater than the first.  And the only way to accomplish this is for us to work 
as a team in serving others.  Let us pump energy into our maturing bodies and become active again ð functioning as 
enthusiastic Lions seeking to invite others to join us and find the same joy and unity that we have.  We cannot just 
continue to sit around and expect people to walk into our doors, we must go out and seek and serve those who are 
in need in our communities.  And when we feel tired and worn down, do not think that we are to stop serving, we 
cannot retire until God calls us home, not before! 

In our membership vows when we joined our Lions Clubs, we stated that we would, in the presence of the 
members of the Lions Club we were joining, òtake on this solemn obligation to abide by the constitution and bylaws 
of the club, to attend all meetings regularly, to support, and further the interests of the club in all its undertakings; 
and to contribute my fair share towards the financial support of the club.ó  We further declared that we will òassist 
in maintaining, building, and strengthening the membership of the clubó; and that we will òhelp the club by actively 
serving on committees and in other capacities where my efforts are neededó; and finally, that we will strive to de-
velop in ourselves òthose qualities of cheerfulness, service, and loyalty, which should characterize a Lions Club 
member at all times.ó 

 This is the oath that we took when we joined the Lions Club, and it should still be the driving force behind 
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our service to our community and world.  If you find that you have started to fall into poor habits concerning your 
commitments to your Lions Club, instead of thinking of òquittingó, why not instead revisit your oath and recommit 
yourself to your original vows of membership.  In the end, there are many who will benefit from our continued 
commitment to our Lions Clubs, and that is what God values the most in our character: faithfulness. 

 I wish each and every one of you the most joyous Februarys possible, and encourage you to remember to 
tell your spouse on February 14th how much you love and appreciate her/him (and flowers and candy would not 
hurt). 

 

Grace & Peace in Christ, 

Lions Bro. Jack McMahon 

Texas Lions Camp Workday 
District 2-S1 
April 7, 2019 

 

Our Workday for April 7, 2019 will be here before we know it.  We will 
be preparing Breakfast and Lunch for all the workers at that Workday.  
We usually serve just under 400 workers breakfast around 500 for 
lunch. 
 
This is a District 2-S1 project and ALL clubs are asked to contribute to 
this project.  We need about $2300 to fund the meals each year.  Each 
club is asked to donate whatever amount they can afford.  We have a 
full crew signed up. 
 
Other activities are available that you can sign up for if you so choose.  
Contact Texas Lions Camp if you are interested in working another pro-
ject. 
 
This is our 8th year as a District Activity and it has been quite successful.  
If your club can contribute funds for this project, please send them to 
Beaumont Breakfast Lions Club, 7195 Hurley Drive, Beaumont, Texas 
77708.  Lion Billie can be contacted at billieblackburn65@gmail.com. 
 
We appreciate you and your clubôs consideration.  We need your help. 

mailto:billieblackburn65@gmail.com
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First Annual New Voices Womenõs Conference 

òOpening New Doorsó 

 

Date:  March 8, 2019 

Time:  6:00- 8:30 PM 

Location:  First Baptist Church of Livingston 

             106 Colt Road, Livingston 

Admission:  10 dollars 

Payment options: 

Mail to:  

Bobbie Fagan, 4900 FM 3126, Livingston, Texas 77351 

Phone to pay by Credit Card:  936- 967- 0740 or 936- 245- 0044 

¶ An extra dollar will be charged for using credit cards with Square 

On site: 

You are welcome to pay at the door. 

 

Donõt forget to bring a friend!  You will be inspired! 
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Officer Trainings for 2019 
These are the training dates for the 2019 Zone and Club officers.  Please 

mark your calendars, and make your plans to attend.   We want to lead 

District 2-S1 into a successful year of Lionism. 

 

May 11      Panola College          1109 W. Panola          Carthage   75633 

 

May 25      Mike Moses Middle School     2801 Park Street      Nacogdoches   75961 

 

June 8        Silsbee High School     1575 US Hwy. 96 N.       Silsbee   77656 

 

June 15     Lamar University   CICE Building      1003 E. Florida     Beaumont  77705 

 

June 29      Onalaska City Hall        372 S. 356          Onalaska   77360 
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September 19-21, 2019 

Spokane, WA. 

For details & registration,  

visit: www.lionsforum.org 

Phone: (605) 723-4007 


